
Date: March 7, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor and Council 

From: Vice Mayor Cindy Allen, Second District 
Councilwoman Mary Zendejas, First District 
Councilwoman Suely Saro, Sixth District 

Subject: Presentation on Women’s History Month 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

Recommendation to receive and file a presentation on Women’s History Month and 
receive an update on the Commission on Women and Girls.  

DISCUSSION: 

Every year, the month of March is designated as Women’s History Month and serves as 
a time to honor and recognize the many contributions women have made to our society. 
Women’s History Month started as a week-long celebration of women but quickly 
gained national attention in 1980 and became a month-long period of recognition in 
1987. Since 1995, every president has issued proclamations designating the month of 
March as Women’s History Month. 

In September 2021, the City of Long Beach began the process to establish a 
Commission on Women and Girls. This Commission provides a space for specific 
education, outreach, and advocacy in our communities for the advancement of women 
and girls that is long overdue. It will also help create leadership roles for those who 
identify as female and would discuss women-specific issues like the wage gap and 
disproportionate domestic violence, among others that the Commission may choose to 
take up. 

This letter requests the City Manager to receive and file a presentation on Women’s 
History Month and receive an update on the Commission on Women and Girls. 

This matter has been reviewed by Budget Analyst Joe R. Guerrero on March 2, 2023. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

This recommendation requests the City Manager to receive and file a presentation on 
Women’s History Month and receive an update on the Commission on Women and 
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Girls. The requested action is anticipated to require a minimal level of staff hours 
beyond the budgeted scope of duties and have a minimal impact on meeting other City 
Council priorities. There is no local job impact associated with the recommendation. 
 
EQUITY LENS STATEMENT: 
 
Staff will consider issues of equity and access with any program proposals brought 
forward to ensure the City’s commitment for everyone reaching their highest level of 
health and potential for a successful life, regardless of background, neighborhood, or 
identity. 
 
STATEMENT OF URGENCY: 
 
Receiving this presentation and update from the City Manager should occur urgently to 
officially recognize Women’s History Month and provide information about the activities 
of the Commission on Women and Girls. 
 



  
REQUEST TO ADD AGENDA ITEM 

 
Date:  March 3, 2023 

 
To:  Monique De La Garza, City Clerk 
 
From:  Councilwoman Cindy Allen, Second District  
 
Subject: Request to Add Agenda Item to Council Agenda of March 7, 2023 
  

 
Pursuant to Municipal Code Section 2.03.070 [B], the City Councilmembers signing 
below request that the attached agenda item (due in the City Clerk Department by 
Friday, 12:00 Noon) be placed on the City Council agenda under New Business via 
the supplemental agenda. 
 
The agenda title/recommendation for this item reads as follows:  
 
Recommendation to receive and file a presentation on Women’s History 
Month and receive an update on the Commission on Women and Girls. 
 
 

Council 
District 

Authorizing 
Councilmember  

2 Cindy Allen 
1 Mary Zendejas 
6 Suely Saro 
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